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CHEVITHORNE  
VILLAGE HALL  

Recently refurbished with new kitchen facilities available to hire for 
private parties, children’s parties, clubs, functions, meetings, etc. 

Large hall space and separate smaller room, garden area and ample 
car parking facilities 

Very reasonable hire rates 

For bookings and further details please contact 
Di or Emma Brown Tel: 01884 233552 

Email: chevithornehall@yahoo.com  

WWW.chevithornevillagehall.co.uk 

mailto:chevithornehall@yahoo.com
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From Christian (email)  
 

Hello All 

Thank you so much for all your work in holding things together. I’m so sorry 

for the extra work! 

Hot off the press - An update on my condition just received: 

 

Because the operation (ablation) has a high risk of clots and stroke I have to 

have been on blood thinners for 3 weeks. This means I have approx 2 more 

weeks in here being monitored/stabilised. My heart is beating continuously 

very irregularly atm. 

 

Then I can get the operation and get out of here! …psychologically it is very 

draining to be so inactive and helpless but I know I am in the right place and 

the safest place. 

 

I don’t know quite when I will be back and active and I had so many things 

that I was in the process of working on. There is a chance I will be rested, fit 

and well for ‘Remembrance’ but I can’t tell atm. 

 

Feel free to share the news as you feel appropriate but I hope to try and stay 

peaceful until I’m better. 

 

You all and our churches are in my prayers! 

I will keep you posted as I can. 

With love 

Christian 

From the Editor...  

 
Apologies for the delay in printing the November Magazine.  

This was due to the photocopier breaking down and having to wait for an 

engineer to bring parts to fix in order to print in colour.  
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Cotswold Computing 

Garfield Barnett 

Home Computer Services 

  Computer set-up & installation 

  Broadband & wireless assistance 

  Virus, spam & spyware removal 

  Data backup & recovery 

Phone: 01884 253148 
Mobile: 07964 303368 
E-mail: Cotswoldcomputing@live.co.uk 

(Your PC problems solved) 
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 Exe Valley Gardening 
Services 

All year round gardener 
 

Tony Elliot 
 

Tel: 07768 159448 
 

All aspects of tree surgery/ 
Tree Inspection/Stump Removal 
Hedge Cutting and Reshaping/ 

Tree and hedge planting 
All types of fencing supplied and erected 

Grass Cutting/Strimming 
General Garden Maintenance 
Compact Tractor with topper 

and rotavator  
 

NPTC Qualified to British Standard 3998 
Fully Insured/Free Quotations 

 
info@fourseasons-treeservices.com 
www.fourseasons-treeservices.com                               

Oliver Vernon Great Bradley Cottage, 
Withleigh, Tiverton, Devon, EX16 8JL 

01884 563021  07766168162 

mailto:info@fourseasons-treeservices.com
http://www.fourseasons-treeservices.com
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Prayer Diary for November  
“Come unto me all who travail and are burdened and I will give you rest”  
 
1. All Saints’ Day– Father God, grant us grace to follow Your blessed saints. 

2. All Souls’ Day – We remember all those we love who have died. 

3. All Saints’ Sunday – May we also “come to You in expressible joys!”  

4. Pray for peace and reconciliation between all peoples and nations. 

5. Bonfire Night – pray that all may be safe and unharmed this night. 

6. William Temple, Archbishop of Canterbury. Give thanks for all concerned with social 

issues. 

7. Pray for those who, for whatever reason, are deeply in debt, that they receive help. 

8. Saints and Martyrs of England.  Give thanks for selfless souls. 

9. World Adoption Day.  Give thanks for all parents who choose to adopt another’s child. 

10. Remembrance Sunday – Give thanks for all who gave, and give, their lives for others. 

11. Pray for those who dread the coming months of winter and dark evenings and 

mornings. 

12. Today, pray for those you find hard to love or even like! 

13. World Kindness Day. Give thanks for all the gifts of kindness you receive. 

14. Pray that those who are lonely may find loving friends and companions. 

15. Saints, Martyrs and Missionaries of N. America. Give thanks for brave Christian 

people. 

16. Pray for the elderly, bewildered and those with dementia, that they may have peace of 

mind. 

17. 2nd Sunday before Advent – pray for strength to encourage others “to love and do good 

deeds”. 

18. As we start our preparations for Christmas let us prepare ourselves to meet the Christ 

child. 

19. Pray for all retailers and shopkeepers whose living depends on what they sell. 

20. Universal Children’s Day.  Ask God to keep safe all the little ones in His world. 

21. Pray for just and unselfish decisions to be made by politicians for the benefit of us all. 

22. Pray for prisoners, prison governors and chaplains, and all who work in the prisons. 

23. Carers’ Rights Day.  Pray for all who care for others, especially children caring for 

parents. 

24. Christ the King. (Stir up Sunday) Pray that our wills be stirred up to do good works. 

25. Pray for the Elimination of Violence Against Women, and all who campaign for this 

cause. 

26. Remember all who suffer from the effects of war. 

27. Pray for all the Christian denominations in Tiverton and for closer links between them. 

28. USA Thanksgiving Day. May we give thanks for all our daily blessings. 

29. Pray for the homeless, that they may find shelter, food, warmth and a helping hand. 

30. St Andrew, Apostle.  Pray that we, too, may be willing to make sacrifices for Christ. 



8  

 



 9 

 

The Wyndham Singers 
(male voice chorus) 

 

------------oooooOooooo------------- 
 

We’d like to welcome YOU to our free 
 

TASTER DAY 
 

Willand Church Hall  

 

Saturday 16 November         10 ‘til 4    + lunch 

 

Time to contact: David Ball on 07962 401408 or 

info@wyndhamsingers.org.uk  

 
• Tuesday evening rehearsals  

• no auditions 

• sing for a smile 

• fundraise for charity 

 

…..now’s the time 

mailto:info@wyndhamsingers.org.uk
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Indoor Work 

Carpentry (all areas) 

Door/Window fit/repairs 

Kitchen/bathroom fit/refurb 

Staircases/Plasterboarding 

Outdoor work 

House maintenance 

Decking/sheds 

Gardening/fencing 

Guttering/Roof work 

Adrian’s Home Improvements 
18 Years Experience 

Odd jobs/ Small Jobs/Big jobs 

 

Free estimates 

Local to Tiverton 

 

H. 01884 259928   M. 07792923516 

DEVCO MVS LTD 
Unit 1, Twyford Units, Kennedy Way, Tiverton, EX166RZ 

 
Used Car Sales and Service Centre 

For Mid Devon and surrounding areas 
Established – 1973 

SALES 
 

Hand Picked Quality Used Vehicles 

Light Commercials 

Part Exchanges Welcome 

 

WORKSHOP 
 

Service and Repairs to all Makes 

MOT Test Station  

Current MOT Offer £42.00 

Parts and Accessories 

Air Con repairs and Re-Gas 

Contact us: 
Service & Parts Email: devco.mvs@btconnect.com 

Sales Email: sales@devcorenault.com 
Website: www.devcorenault.com 

Telephone: 01884 254318 

Find us on Facebook 

We look forward to seeing you. 

mailto:devco.mvs@btconnect.com
mailto:sales@devcorenault.com
http://www.devcorenault.com
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The Newte Library Reopening 

 

The influence of the Newte family on our parish is profoundly visible, 
notably through several monuments in St Peter's church and the 
impressive organ commissioned by John Newte in 1696. John 
Newte's dedication to education and religion is evident in his 
numerous gifts, including a scholarship to Balliol College, Oxford for a 
Blundell’s student and the establishment of a school for poor children 
in Cove. The library he founded is a surviving relic of his larger project 
to enhance the parish's religious and literate life. 
 
At the end of last month, the library was 
officially reopened after the completion 
of the Seaton Gallery – a mezzanine 
floor to house the library above the 
office space with wonderful views 
across the Church. On display were 
notable items from the collection, 
including an illuminated book of hours, 
volumes relating to the Civil War and an 
early catalogue of the library. The West 
Gallery Quire from Crediton performed 
music from the period, including West 
Country tunes and a piece from the The 
Royal Psalmodist Compleat by William Tans’ur, housed in the library; 

and transporting the 100 plus visitors back 
to the 17th century. 
 
The Newte library emerged during the 
turbulent 17th century, reflecting John 
Newte’s support for the monarchy and high-
church Anglican worship during times of 
political conflict. This library serves as a 
remarkable case study of local and national 
politics, and how individuals like Newte 
used print to bolster their causes. It can be 
interrogated both for its information on life in 
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the local area during the 17th and 18th centuries, and to examine the 
national charitable and religious movement that was gaining 
momentum in the early 18th century. 
 
Parish libraries like this one offer rare insights into the reading habits of 
early modern English clergy. Unfortunately, many such libraries have 
been lost or neglected. However, this library is one of only four in 
Devon founded before 1800 with most of its collection intact, and the 
only one still housed in its parochial church. 
 
The preservation of the library is an ongoing effort. Recent funding from 
the Idlewild Trust and Church Buildings Council have enabled us to 
restore the 17th-century portraits which hang on the screen in front of 
the library. Conservation work on the books will begin in the Autumn 
and any funds towards this are gratefully received.  
 
A huge thank you to everyone who has contributed to the reopening 
event, from those who volunteered on the day to the caterers and 
bellringers, and to those who helped behind the scenes. If you are 
interested in helping with future events, cataloguing or preservation of 
the library please email office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk or speak to 
myself directly. A number of individuals have asked if I would publish 
more on the library so over the coming months I hope to highlight an 
item in the collection in more detail. 
 

Emma Cobbledick, Honorary Librarian 

mailto:office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
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Blundell’s Year 12 Field Day 
On Monday 14th October we welcomed a group of year 12 youngsters from 

Blundell’s school as part of their field day volunteering in the community. 

They were a lovely group, very polite and interesting to talk to. One or two of 

them were new to Blundell’s sixth form this term and spoke of the warm 

community that had welcomed them at the school. 

They got stuck in straight away to the tasks in hand: 

Most of them had a go at learning to crochet to make a poppy for our 

upcoming Remembrance display. They were very enthusiastic and persevered. 

 

 

 

 

 

Later they made ‘heart strings’ ready for Remembrance too. 

 

 

 

 

Outside they cheerfully braved the chilly damp weather to plant bulbs around 

the churchyard and in the old font outside. 

 

 

 

 

 

Something to look forward to in spring. 



16  

 

Back inside the church some of them helped to polish up the brass, including 

the lectern, reading stands and crosses. They were highly praised for their 

efforts...  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

...and the brass is gleaming! 

 

Last, but by no means least they helped clean some of the books in our newly 

reopened Newte library. They also made some slip covers which are to help 

preserve the books as they sit on the shelves. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                      Staff helped too. 

 

It is lovely for us to be able to include Blundell’s pupils in our community 

projects. 

 

St Peter’s would like to say a big THANK YOU to Blundell’s for including us 

in their community field day. We really appreciate all the hard work that was 

done by pupils and staff. We hope that the church was a welcoming place and 

that we can continue to develop our liaison with the school in the future. 
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Heard & Sendell Ltd 
Farm, Garden, Coal, Pet & Equine Supplies 

The Old Sawmills, Leat Street, Tiverton, EX16 5LF 

Animal Feed, Pet & Equine Feed & Bedding, 
Pigeon Food, Fertiliser, Coal & Gas, Garden 

Furniture & Compost 

Tel: 01884 258099 
Email: peter@heardandsendell.co.uk 

www.heardandsendell.co.uk 

mailto:peter@heardandsendell.co.uk
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November 2024 Diary  

26 OCT, SAT  10am – 2pm Bell Ringing Peal 

27 OCT, SUN  9:30 – 10am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:15 – 11:15am Holy Communion 

 

28 OCT, MON 9am – 1:30pm Church closed for filming 

 1:30 – 4:30pm Church cleaning 

31 OCT, THU 2 – 4pm Craft Group 

3 NOV, SUN 8 – 8:45am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 9:30 – 10am Morning Prayer Online 

 10am Morning Prayer (Chevithorne) 

 10:15 – 11:15am Holy Communion 

 

4 NOV, MON 1:30 – 4:30pm Church cleaning 

7 NOV, THU 2 – 4pm Craft Group 

8 NOV, FRI 12 – 1pm Funeral 

10 NOV, SUN 9:30 – 10am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:45 – 11:45am Remembrance Day Service 
 

11 NOV, MON 1:30 – 4:30pm Church cleaning 

14 NOV, THU 2 – 4pm Craft Group 

17 NOV, SUN 9:30 – 10am Morning Prayer Online 

 10am Holy Communion (Chevithorne) 

 10:15 – 11:15am Holy Communion 

 11:30am – 12:30pm PCC Meeting 

 

18 NOV, MON 1:30 – 4:30pm Church cleaning 

21 NOV, THU 2 – 4pm Craft Group 

22 NOV, FRI 1 – 2:30pm Funeral 

23 NOV, SAT 10am-12pm Christmas Fair 

24 NOV, SUN 9:30 – 10am Morning Prayer Online 

 10:15 – 11:15am Holy Communion 

 

25 NOV, MON 1:30 – 4:30pm Church cleaning 

27 NOV, WED 2 – 4pm Mothers' Union Meeting 

  Tiverton Baptist Church,  

28 NOV, THU 2 – 4pm Craft Group 
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Tiverton Pannier Market – 2024 events schedule  

 

October 

Saturday 26 October (10am to 2pm) – Halloween Pumpkin Hunt, A Chance to 
Shine and family event 
Sunday 27 October (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Salvage Fair 
 

November 

Saturday 2 November (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Farmers Market (Ready for 
Christmas Market) 
Saturday 9 November (8.30am to 4pm) – Ready for Christmas Market 
Saturday 16 November (8.30am to 4pm) – Ready for Christmas Market 
Saturday 23 November (5pm to 9pm) – Electric Nights (Christmas lights switch-on) 
Saturday 30 November (8.30am to 4pm) – Ready for Christmas Market 
 

December 

Sunday 1 December (10am to 4pm) – Tiverton Christmas Craft and Gift Fair 
Saturday 7 December (9am to 2pm) – Tiverton Farmers Market (Christmas 
Special) 
Saturday 14 December (8.30am to 4pm) – Christmas Market (including Santa’s 
Lost Presents and family event) 
Saturday 21 December (8.30am to 4pm) – Christmas Party 

NB Copy for the December 2024 Magazine 

should only be sent to 

TheParishMagazine@live.com 

or by post to 

Cotswolds, 49 Park Hill, Tiverton EX16 6RW 

by November 10 

30 NOV, SAT 7:30 – 9:30pm Tiverton Concert Band & 

  Wyndham Singers 

 

1 DEC, SUN 8 – 8:45am Holy Communion (BCP) 

 9:30 – 10am Morning Prayer Online 

 10am Morning Prayer (Chevithorne) 

 10:15 – 11:15am Holy Communion 
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If you wish to advertise in the 

Parish Magazine 

 

please contact Kate Henshall 

 

Email:-  

 
parishmag@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 
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Thankyou for your continued support 

September 2024 Canon Tony Fensome visits the True Vine Education & 

Training Centre, Buyaga, Eastern Uganda, for the dedication of the first 

building in memory of Captain Richard Stenlake 

Firstly I want to say a huge thankyou 

to all our supporters of this project. It 

is a great joy to me to see the school 

open and buzzing with activity. 

Through your continued generous 

support, the school is open and is 

c o n t i n u i n g  t o  d e v e l o p  t h e 

opportunities for young people in this 

area, which has been devastated by 

rural poverty, further complicated by 

the Covid epidemic and the aftermath 

of the HIV problem. True Vine is a really positive contribution to building 

up the next generation. The school teaches the National Curriculum for three 

days in the week and the other two days are centred 

on skills-based training, for example sewing, 

agriculture and basic building skills to enable these 

young people to find employment and also become 

more self-reliant. My visit, I hope will encourage 

the teachers and parents and local supporters of the 

school so that that they reap the benefits this 

endeavour brings to the whole community. 

The ceremony to dedicate the first building in 

memory of Cpt Richard Stenlake from St Peters, 

Tiverton, in recognition of his generous support, 

was marked with singing and dancing, the 

unveiling of a plaque and the planting of trees. 

With your continued support I believe that the school will go from strength 

to strength. Thankyou once again 

Canon Tony Fensome tonyfens@aol.com  
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Harvest Festival 
St Peter’s church was looking particularly beautiful, with the lovely flower 

arrangements all around,  to celebrate our Harvest Festival. I would like to 

say ‘Thank you’ so much to the flower team for all 

their hard work 

and expertise. 

What would 

our festivals be 

with out you 

all.   



24  

 



 25 

 

Chevithorne News 
 

We wish Rev. Christian a speedy recovery after his spell in hospital and send 

good wishes to anyone else who has been unwell recently. 

 

Congratulations to Harry and Leslie Rabjohns on the birth of a daughter Dotty 

Rose. 

 

Over £800 has been donated to Tiverton Hospital League of Friends, this 

raised at the Harvest Supper.  Well done to everyone. 

 

Viewers of Gardeners World were able to enjoy the beautiful garden at Hone 

Hill cottage created by Dee. A real delight. 

 

Reminder that magazine subs are due if not already paid. 

 

Two roses were planted in the Village Hall Garden, after the recent walk, in 

memory of Dennis and Margaret Rabjohns real stalwarts of the community. 

 

A reminder that on November 15th 7-30pm a local history evening.  Please 

come along and share anything that you think may be of interest, photos, 

newspaper cuttings, or stories. 

 

December 6th 7-30 a Quiz. 

This to be the last ever set by Dick Busby, he is stepping down from running 

these evenings so please bring a team to show your gratitude for the work he 

has put in. Either turn up as a team or help make one up on the evening. 

Mulled wine will be available. 

 

Many thanks 

Margaret 

From the registers 
Baptisms 

29th September Arthur Mitchell (St Peter's) 
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Jam and Jerusalem 

 
Here’s another lovely recipe from Jo Hall-Tomkin, and very easy to make, so 

will soon become a favourite I’m sure. 

 

Chocolate and Brandy Pots. 
 

Serves 4-6 

1 pint of single cream 

1 large (200g) bar of good quality dark 

chocolate. ( Cadbury’s Bourneville will do) 

2 eggs 

2 tablespoons brandy ( or tea sp. Brandy 

essence) 
 

Break up the chocolate into small squares and put into small heatproof bowl. 

Add all the single cream. 

 

Heat gently together, stirring, either over a pan of simmering water or in the 

microwave, until it comes to a rolling boil. Stir well together until completely 

smooth. 
 

Meanwhile, whisk together eggs and brandy, then pour into chocolate and 

cream mixture, whisking together until completely amalgamated. 
 

Pour into ramekin or sundae dishes, and leave to set in a cool place. 
 

Serve with single or whipped cream. 

 

Thanks Jo for this, and with Christmas coming a very good recipe to go to. 

Any more of your favourites?, I would love to hear from you. 

 

Sally…….  sallynevillemundy@hotmail.com  

If you would like to be visited by the Pastoral Care Team, or know someone 

who has agreed to be visited, please email: 

 

pastoralcare@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 

mailto:pastoralcare@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
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 Wednesday November  27th 

2pm  Baptist church hall our meeting will 

be for all members participating in 

making Christmas Crafts. Last year we 

had such an afternoon having lots of fun 

making different crafts under the 

guidance of Nickie, Sheila & Sandra, so 

we will repeat this with Nickie & Sheila 

and hopefully another “crafty”  person. 

50p each given on the day will cover 

costs. All are welcome to join us and 

share refreshments and chat afterwards. 

  

   Octobers meeting we welcomed Janet 

Jones as our speaker from Buckfastleigh 

who organises AFIA, Away From It All 

holidays in the Exeter Diocese. 

   Janet started her talk by asking us how 

we benefit from hols and what favourite 

places we have been to. 

  With AFIA Janet told us “Help has 

evolved over time, in the past using 

donations from all over the diocese, we 

have paid for families to take a well 

needed holiday in a caravan near 

Exmouth, we have run various day 

trips  and clubs to give parents some time 

together. The AFIA  we know and 

love  is still evolving and this is where 

we would love to see you involved too. 

Would like to offer you the opportunity 

to access some AFIA funding for your 

own project or event, we would like us to 

be able to work together delivering and 

complimenting each others needs. For 

example, this could be anything from 

requesting funds to support a child/

children to access your programme/

funding to enable better resources to 

benefit children or families/food parcels 

to accompany a project/event. All 

applications will be given due 

consideration”. Forms can be acquired 

from Nickie. 

  This is a new project for MU’s to 

consider to help those who need help. 

  

Nickie thanked Janet very much and 

gave a donation of £75 from our 

group  Afterwards we enjoyed delicious 

cake, courgette and chocolate, made by 

Nickie.  

  

November 22nd there will be a Diocesan 

meeting for all members at Honiton, 10-

3pm, we take a packed lunch, details 

from Nickie. These meetings are all very 

worthwhile hearing  news from different 

MU’s in the Diocese. Also meeting up 

with old friends and making new 

acquaintances. 

                         

November 25th to 10th December MU 

keeps the 16 days of Activism  Against 

Gender–Based Violence to raise 

awareness of the fact that 1 in 3 women 

worldwide have been subjected to either 

physical  and /or sexual violence in their 

lifetime. Mothers Union’s Global day of 

Action will take place on Saturday 

November 30th. On this day thousands of 

members on this day will hold special 

services and marches across the world 

and on this day to hold a one minutes 

silence at 1.03 to remember and pray for 

all those who suffer. 

  

       Betty Thrall 
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Lighthouse Christian Books and Café, Registered Charity Number 1063294 

 13 Bampton Street, Tiverton, EX16 6AA 

Phone: 01884 255769,   Email: shop@lighthousetiverton.org.uk 

Website: www.lighthousetiverton.org.uk 

LIGHTHOUSE NEWSLETTER No 36 -  November 2024 

Jesus said, ‘I am the light of the world.  Whoever follows me will never walk 

in darkness, but will have the light of life’.    John 8:12 (NIV) 

Macmillan Coffee Morning 

Thank you to everyone who 

supported us this year when we held 

the coffee morning at Lighthouse. 

Despite the terrible weather, we had a 

good turn-out and with a few 

donations given the next day, when 

the weather was better, we broke last 

year’s amount and raised £230. What 

can we do next year? 

 

Revised Menu 

At last, the revised menu is ready and 

by the time you read this should 

already be in use. We’re sorry for the 

delay, which was down to personal 

matters, but it did mean that you 

enjoyed the lower prices for a bit 

longer. Much as we hate having to 

put up our prices, our costs keep 

rising and so, if we are to stay afloat, 

we have to. However, we do try to 

keep them as low as possible. 

 

New Coffee Machine 

Recently our coffee machine has 

become temperamental and started to 

play up. The other week it decided 

not to make hot chocolate or mocha 

and so we had to call in the engineer 

to give it a good talking to. Looking 

back into the records I can see that it 

is nearly 10 years old and so the 

trustees have decided to replace it 

with a much newer model. Another 

expense, but fortunately we have a 

God who provides for all our needs 

(if not always our wants!). So, we are 

trusting that it won’t make too big a 

dent in our reserves. 

 

Christmas 

Just a reminder that all the Christmas 

stock is now out in the shop. Along 

with all the old faithfuls, this year we 

have some calendars by Ben and 

Hannah Dunnett which are on Special 

Offer. The RRP is £12.99 but we 

have them on sale for £10.99. If 

you’ve seen their cards and other 

items, you’ll realise that these are 

something special. So grab yourself 

one before they are all 

sold out. 

 

---------------------------- 

 

Thank you for your 

continued prayers and 

support for the work of 

Lighthouse. 
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Sandra Williamson  

Counselling 
 

 Ad Dip Counselling 

 Individual Adults and Young 

People. 
 

Tuesdays and Thursdays online 

Wednesdays at Old Heathcoat 

Community Centre Tiverton 
 

Mobile 07591 048569 
Email: sandra@sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk 
Website: https://www.sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk/ 

 
 ‘I felt safe and heard during the session.’ 

 ‘Reminded me of my strength and resilience’. 

 ‘Our sessions were very grounding and gave 

me the stability I needed to heal’.  

 The Lost Kitchen  

A wood-fired restaurant in a renovated 

traditional Linhay cider barn with 

beautiful views. 

We are led by provenance, sustainability, and 

welcoming hospitality. Our aim is to serve 

delicious wood-fired seasonal food and drinks in 

a casual, rustic, and warm environment. 

Regular Opening Hours: 

8.30am - 6pm Wednesday to Saturday,  

Sunday (closing 4pm) 

Closed Monday & Tuesdays 
 

Service Times: 

We serve Tea, Coffee & Cakes all day. 

Brunch from 9am to 11:30am 

Light Lunches from 12pm to 3pm. 

Wood-Fired Pizzas are served 12pm to 4.30pm. 

 

www.lostkitchen.co.uk 

01884 24 24 27 

CORNERSTONE 

PLASTERING AND 

GENERAL BUILDING 
 

SAMUEL  REEVES 

MOB. 07500968774 

 

Internal Plastering, 

Rendering, 

Lime Rendering 

K Rendering, 

Floor Screeding, 

Coving, 

Tiling, 

Dry Lining, 

Block Work, 

Bathrooms, 

Kitchens. 

mailto:sandra@sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk
https://www.sandrawilliamsoncounselling.co.uk/
http://www.lostkitchen.co.uk
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Dates for your diary 
 

Saturday 9
th
 November,  7:00pm 

A Treat of a Concert  
By The Wyndham Singers and  

Blackdown Acapella 
At St. Mary’s Church, Uffculme Tickets: £10 

 
Advance reservation recommended. Reserve by phone 07702 965833 
Or email tickets@karenactiongroup.org.uk  in aid of Karen action 
group 

 

 

 

Sunday 10
th

 November 10:45am 
REMEMBRANCE SERVICE 

 

 

 

 
Saturday 23

rd
 November 10:00-12:00am 

CHRISTMAS FAIR 

 

 

 

 

Saturday 30
th

 November 7:30pm 
TIVERTON CONCERT BAND + 

WYNDHAM SINGERS 

mailto:tickets@karenactiongroup.org.uk
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ST THOMAS’, CHEVITHORNE  
 

SERVICES 

For services please refer to the Diary 

 

---oOo--- 

 

CHURCH OFFICIALS 
 

PRIEST The Revd Christian Hill 

 The Vicarage, St Andrew Street 

 Tiverton, EX16 6PH 

 revchristian@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

   

CHURCH WARDENS 

 Lady Louise Heathcoat Amory 

 Hayne House, Bolham, Tiverton, EX16 7RE 254492 

 Mrs Margaret Stacey 

 Knightshayes Home Farm, Bolham, 

 Tiverton, EX16 7RF 252569 

 

PCC SECRETARY 

 Lady Louise Heathcoat Amory 

 Hayne House, Bolham, Tiverton, EX16 7RE 254492 

 

CHURCH TREASURER 

 Esther Burd Email estherburdy@gmail.com  

 Hone Farm, Chevithorne. EX16 7QW 07739227529  

 

 

CHEVITHORNE MAGAZINE CORRESPONDENT 

 VACANT 

 

COVE MAGAZINE CORRESPONDENT 

 VACANT 



 35 

 

ORGANISATIONS ATTACHED TO SAINT PETER’S CHURCH 

YOUNG CHURCH 

We welcome all children and young 

people of whatever age, and like to 

have them in the congregation with 

us. Our policy is to enjoy our 

children – to see and hear them. 

Supervised activities tailored to the 

needs of individual children are 

provided during the 10.15 service.  

 

 

ALTAR TEAMS 

Sacristans care for the altar, and with 

Servers assist at Holy Communion 

on Sundays. (Contact Susan Beale 

252619) 

 

CHOIR 

New members always welcome.  

(Contact: Gill Heard 

music@stpeterstiverton.org.uk) 

 

 

 

BELL RINGERS 

Bells are rung on Sundays and for 

Weddings. Practice on Tuesday 7.30. 

(Contact Sheila Scofield, email– 

ringers@stpeterstiverton.org.uk) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MOTHERS’ UNION 

MU is a worldwide Christian 

organisation, concerned with the 

family, for women and men, married 

or single.  At present we meet on 4th  

Wednesday in the month from 2.00 

to 4.00 in the Baptist Church 

Lounge, and we welcome visitors 

and potential members!   Contact 

Nickie Johnson 07957 198388.  

 

PRAYER CHAIN 

For those in need of some supportive 

prayer. Offered in total confidence. 

(Contact Jean Jenner 256597) 

 

 

FLOWER ARRANGING TEAM.  

A team who decorate the church at 

festivals and throughout the year. 

New members always welcome. 

Beginners offered tuition. 

(Contact Sally Mundy 254378) 

 

SUNDAY INTERCESSIONS 

If you are unwell and would like to 

be included by name in the prayers 

at Parish Communion, or if you 

would like the name of a friend to be 

included (having first got their 

permission) please contact Jean 

Jenner 256597. 
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ST. PETER’S, TIVERTON 
 

SUNDAY  8.00 Holy Communion (BCP) (1st Sunday only) 

  9.30 Morning Prayer online - joint with 

   The Exe Valley Mission Community 

  10.15 Holy Communion (CW) 

THURSDAY 10.00 Holy Communion at St Paul’s 

(Other Services as on Notice Board in Porch) 

INFORMATION 
 

To arrange a Consultation regarding Baptisms, Weddings and other matters 

please ring the Office on 242991 or email office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  
 

Baptized and communicant members of other Churches are always welcome to receive 

the Sacrament at Holy Communion 

PRIEST: The Revd Christian Hill, The Vicarage,  

 St Andrew Street, Tiverton, EX16 6PH 

 revchristian@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 
 

CHURCH OFFICE and Adrian Richfield, St. Peter’s Church Office EX16 6NU 

WEBSITE CONTACT:  office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  242991 

READER: David Catchpole, 15 Uplowman Rd, EX16 4LU 252100 

 pcc@stpeterstiverton.org.uk 

CHURCH-WARDENS:  

 

P.C.C.VICE-CHAIRMAN:  Gill Heard 258600 

CHOIR  Gill Heard  258600 

ADMINISTRATOR: music@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

P.C.C. SECRETARY:  David Catchpole, 15 Uplowman Rd, EX16 4LU  252100 

TREASURER: Helen Wakely, The Firs, 

 Elm Grove Road, Topsham, Exeter, EX3 0EJ 07711 380647 

 hwakely1@gmail.com 

PARISH GIVING  Helen & David Wakely, The Firs,  

RECORDER: Elm Grove Road, Topsham, Exeter, EX3 0EJ  01392 879179 

 hwakely1@gmail.com 

SAFEGUARDING  Joanna Hall-Tomkin 

REPRESENTATIVE:  Castle Croft, Park Hill, Tiverton, EX16 6RP 07791 747844 

 safeguarding@stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

MAGAZINE 

DISTRIBUTION Contact Jim Grose  01884 243016 

  

MAGAZINE PRINTING: Garfield Barnett, Cotswold Computing 253148 

 CotswoldComputing@live.co.uk 

CHURCH WEBSITE: www.stpeterstiverton.org.uk  

mailto:office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
mailto:office@stpeterstiverton.org.uk
mailto:hwakely1@gmail.com
mailto:cath.makepeace@btinternet.com

